

384 New Hempstead Road New City, New York 10956 (845) 637-3439 Fax (845) 634-1885

www.ccsny.org

August 17, 2023

Dear Cornerstone Christian School Parents and Guardians,

ROAR		

Pastor Daniel Johnson

Pastor Saddie Johnson

Pastor Corrinne Ambrosino

Pastor Sal Aragona (Chairman)

John Contento Treasurer

Suzette Venner

Jeannette Rosa-Sanchez

Where has this summer gone? We have been so busy preparing for the 2023-2024 school year that the summer months just slipped by. I hope you have all enjoyed your summer. Whether you traveled out or stayed locally there is nothing better than spending time with your loved ones.

As stated above, my office staff, Mrs. Gallucci, and I have all been busy putting everything together for our students. Mrs. Gallucci has ordered all of the students' books and has checked and cleaned all of the students' Chromebooks and teachers' laptops; she has also updated all of the schools' software etc.

At present, I am in the process of looking into updating our interactive classroom monitors for grades 1<sup>st</sup> through 6<sup>th</sup>. I will keep you posted on the development of this project.

The New York State Education Department has informed me that the English Language Arts, Math, and Science test results will be made

available after the 2023-2024 school year has begun.

This upcoming school year the New York State test will be administered electronically. All students in grades 3<sup>rd</sup> - 8<sup>th</sup> will receive Chromebooks to use in class and to start training for the Spring State test.

CCS is proud to welcome six new teachers to our staff:

Ms. Kaitlyn Carpio 5th grade teacher

Mr. Jeffrey Martinez: 6th grade teacher

Mrs. Rebeca Diaz: 7th grade teacher

Mr. Michael Tenore: 8th grade teacher

Ms. Tara Funes: Music teacher for all grades.

Mr. Herbert Holley: Gym teacher for all grades

In addition, Ms. Sandra Saintime will now be our second-grade teacher. Ms. Saintime has taught at Cornerstone Christian School for three years; she taught 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> grade. Our young children all know and love Ms. Saintime. I am sure that she is going to be an amazing second-grade teacher.

I am looking forward to the arrival of our students on September 7, 2023. We are prepared with a strong academic curriculum that meets all of New York State standards. My goal is to prepare our students academically and to impart the word of God through every lesson and activity in our school.

Enjoy the rest of your summer, walk with the Lord, and be of blessing where you go, let people see Jesus in you.

"You are the light of the world. A city that is set on a hill cannot be hidden. Nor do they light a lamp and put it under a basket, but on a lampstand, and it gives light to all who are in the house. Let your light so shine before men, that they may see your good works and glorify your Father in heaven." Matthew 5: 14-16

Sincerely,

Jeannette Rosa-Sanchez, MS, LMSW

**School Administrator**